
CARROLL COUNTY BIDDING NOTICE 
INVITATION TO BID 

 
2020 RESURFACING PROJECT “H-1-2020” 

 
Sealed bids, in accordance with Carroll County’s plans and specifications for the 2020 
RESURFACING PROJECT “H-1-2020”  in Carroll County, Ohio, will be received at the 
Offices of the Board of Commissioners of Carroll County, County Courthouse, 119 S. Lisbon St., 
Carrollton, Ohio 44615, until 9:30 a.m. local time on March 30, 2020, at which time they will be 
publicly opened and read. Bids shall be submitted in a sealed envelope plainly marked: 
 

BID - 2020 RESURFACING PROJECT “H-1-2020” 
 
Specifications and other contract documents are on file for review at, and copies of same may be 
obtained from:  Carroll County Engineer’s Office, 200 Kensington Road NE, Carrollton, Ohio 
44615 (Phone 330-627-4110). 
 
The Engineer’s Estimate for this project is: $850,000.00 
 
Construction Work shall be completed 120 Calendar Days after date of Notice to Proceed.  
 
Construction work shall be subject to the prevailing wage rates established by the Ohio Department 
of Industrial Relations. 
 
Each bid shall be in conformity with the Ohio Revised Code and all bids and certificates shall be 
upon the forms furnished with the specifications. 
 
Bids in excess of $30,000.00 shall be accompanied by a certified check made payable to the Board 
of Commissioners of Carroll County in the amount of not less than 10% of the bid amount, or a 
bond in the full amount of the bid that substantially complies with all applicable requirements of 
Ohio Revised Code Sections 153.54(B) and 153.571. Any bid submitted contrary to these 
requirements may be rejected by the Board of Commissioners of Carroll County. 
 
All contractors and subcontractors involved with the project will, to the extent practicable, use 
Ohio products, materials, services, and labor in the implementation of their project.  Additionally, 
contractor compliance with the equal employment opportunity requirements of the Ohio 
Administrative Code Chapter 123, the Governor’s Executive Order of 1972 and the Governor’s 
Executive Order 84-9 shall be required. 
 
The Board of Commissioners of Carroll County reserve the right to reject any or all bids, to waive 
any informalities or irregularities in the bids received, and to accept any bid or combination of bids 
which is deemed most favorable to the County at the time and under the conditions stipulated. The 
Commissioners further declare that they will award the contract for this project to the lowest and 
best bid, which may not necessarily be the lowest bid.  No single factor will control the Board’s 
decision to award, and the Board reserves the right to exercise its full discretion. 
 



This project is subject to OPWC approval and no work may commence on this project until 
receipt by the contractor of a formal notice to proceed from the County Engineer. 
 
Domestic steel use requirements as specified in Section 153.011 of the Ohio Revised Code apply 
to this project.  Copies of section 153.011 of the Ohio Revised Code can be obtained from any of 
the offices of the Department of Administrative Services.   
 
 
 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF  
COMMISSIONERS OF CARROLL COUNTY  

 
 
_/s/ Christopher R. Modranski_________ 
Christopher Modranski, Clerk Supervisor 
 
Published in The Free Press Standard March 12, 2020 & March 19, 2020 
Posted March 4, 2020 
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